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Pamela Ryznar, Principal

Onanole Elementary

School’s Annual Yard Sale

Donated items are now being

gratefully accepted.

Please drop off gently used

large or small items

(no large old electronics)

at the school Monday-Friday,

June 3-14 between 9am—3pm.

Thank you!
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Field Trips:
Kindergarten ~ June 14
Grade 1/2 ~ June 13th
Grade 3/4 ~ June 13th

Grade 5/6 ~ June 14th

Grade 7/8 ~ June 6th & 7th
June 14th ~ Last Day for Band/Grade 7/8 Speed Up Ball

June 15th: School Yard Sale

June 17th-21st: JR High Final Assessments

June 18th: Parent Group Meeting 7:00pm
June 19th: Last Day of Shops

June 25th: Celebration of Learning (5-8) & Grade 8
Farewell 6:30pm

June 27th: Celebration Day-Last Day of School
Last Newsletter June 17th



KINDERGARTEN Grade 1/2

Welcome to June! There are not many Well our final month of the school year has
Kindergarten days left. We are going to be arrived! We still have lots to accomplish in our
having our Field Trip on Friday, June 14th. We last month.
will be taking a bus to Riding Mountain for the
day. Our schedule for the day look like this: In Science the students will be constructing a
9:30 - Head to Riding Mountain bird nest as their design project. This project is to
10:00 - Marsh Walk and Critter Dipping be done at home and must fit in a large ziplock
12:00 - Lunch bag or ice cream like pail/container so it can be
12:30 - Play Structure transported to school. Students will be watching
1:30 - Visitor's Center Tour some video clips of nest building this week as
2:00 - Lakehouse for Ice Cream well as checking out some real nests. They are
2:30ish - Back to School asked to bring in their constructed bird nest by
Make sure your child dresses for the June 14th. Students will also be doing an animal
weather. They will need to bring sunscreen, research project in school as a wrap up to our
hat, bag lunch and water bottle. | will be unit on Growth and Changes in Animals.
sending home a permission slip this
week. Please send back as soon as possible. Our class field trip is planned for June 13th. We
will be going to RMNP to participate in two
Have a great week! programs: AM- Discovering the Forest, PM-
e Gerow Plant a Wildflower. Students are asked to bring a

bagged lunch as we will picnic on the green area
near the beach and then have a chance to play at

el | the playground. As we will be outside all day
i students are asked to dress for the weather.

PLEASE It was so great to see that everyone participated
RETURNMN in the “No screen” challenge. Thank you to Mrs.
WEOLAR: Workman and the “Onanole Wild Dreamers” for
LIBRARY organizing the barbecue and activities today!
BOOKS!

Have a sunny week!

All books are to be returned to the
Mrs. Sansom

library by Friday, June 14th. This gives
me time to make sure all books have
been accounted for. If we are missing
books an email will be sent home to
inform the parent/guardian of that

student. If book is damaged or lost, Library Days
school policy states that cost of the Day 1 Grade 3/4

book for replacement will be made to
P Day 2 Kindergarten

Onanole Elementary School by either

Day 5 Grade 5/6
cheque or cash.

Day 6 Grade 1/2



Grade 3/4

Grade 5/6

Well happy JUNE! We have 19 more days
to finish up all of our stories, novels and
units! It is an exciting but stressful time!

Thanks to the Onanole Wild Dreamers for
organizing a great celebration for the No
Screens Challenge participants. Also thank
you to staff that pitched in to help make it a
success.

We will be heading out on out Field Trip
next Thursday June 13th. On Friday | will
send out permission forms and our Itiner-
ary. We could use a couple of volunteers if
anyone is free.

Enjoy the heat and rain this week!

Have a good one.
Jennifer Workman

I hope everyone had a great weekend. We
would like to thank Amanda Cornish for
organizing the Ag. Safety Day in Erickson last
week. A lot of very important information was
shared in the stations.

Our year end field trip to RMNP is June 14. A
permission slip with details is going home
tomorrow. Please leave a note on the permission
slip or give me a call if you would like to come
along for the day.

Here is what we are up to in class:

ELA — Literacy Choices

Math — Measuring, Drawing & Analyzing
Angles in Shapes

Science — Circuit Electricity

Social Studies — Farm Technology in the Early
1900s

Phys. Ed. & Health — Low Organized Games &
Personal Hygiene

REMINDERS:

TUSC — Wednesday
Field Trip to RMNP — June 14

Have a great week.
S. Stephenson

Ag Safety Day in Erickson




Grade 7/8 News...

How hard is it to believe that we are in the
month of June!? Seems like yesterday we were
welcoming everyone to the beginning of the
school year.

Around the Classroom:

Math 7: quickly looking at geometry and mean,

median, mode and range before beginning
review for our final summative assessment on
June 18.

Math 8: diving into working with per cents and
sales tax before doing our review before the
final summative assessment on June 18.

Science: are working in groups to create a Bill
Nye video.

Social Studies: working on projects where they
are creating their own civilization

Health: STI PowerPoint presentations are on
Wednesday, followed by a quiz next Thursday.

Enjoy what's left of the school year!

Mrs. Tyschinski
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We are into the last 4 weeks of school and
for some the last 4 weeks of Onanole
School.

Here is what we will be up to for the next
couple of weeks.

ELA — We finished up our poetry projects
this week and will be doing some final
review and preparing for some final
assessments in ELA.

PE — We will be doing some outdoor
sports including soccer, tennis baseball
and some low organized games in the
gym.

Field Trip permission slips need to be in
by Wednesday June 5th.

Please read the info sent home regarding
final assessments and the letter attached
to the field trip.

Principal’s Note

Celebration of Learning and Grade 8
Farewell- June. 25th

Have a great week.
Mrs Ryznar

Make Note:

Celebration of Learning and Grade 8
Farewell has been set for June. 25th.
This is a potluck supper for the grade 5-8
students and their families. You will re-
celve more details on this event closer to
the date.

Celebration day (Last Day of School) —
June 27th



